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MT BULLER STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (SCC) 
MEETING #3 – 16 April 2025 

 

The following topics were discussed at the April meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative 
Committee. 

Mt Buller discussion points 

 
Mt Buller Update 

- Boggy Creek dam is at 32% capacity, surpassing last year’s levels. Contractors are working on 
the Sun Valley fill line to send water to Sun Valley dam when turbidity is too high to fill Boggy 
Creek dam.  

- A government grant of $830K has been received for 10km of new mountain bike trails, 
enhancing the network and creating more beginner terrain. 

- Amenity upgrades include additional seating in Alpine Plaza, four new toilet cubicles at Celias 
and refurbished toilets throughout the site. 

- The inaugural Billy Cart Bash was a success with positive feedback and media coverage, hoping 
to become a regular Green Season event. 
 

Stakeholder Priority List 
The stakeholder priority list was reviewed, including the status and ARV’s view on each priority. There 

was also a discussion on the future of the Southern Resorts and the ongoing expression of interest 

process. 

 

ARV Discussion Points 
 
Strategic Plan Engagement Approach 
The Alpine Resorts Strategic Plan (ARSP) is a five-year plan mandated by legislation. It will outline long-
term objectives and principles as well as recognise challenges and opportunities. The plan requires 
engaging various stakeholders, including consultative committees, traditional owner groups and local 
organisations likely to be affected by the plan. The ARV engagement strategy focuses on active 
communication, stakeholder involvement and transparency, aiming to shift the plan's perception from 
government-led to a sector-wide initiative. The timeline includes a webinar and five in-person 
workshops in May, with the draft plan hoping to be finalised by October. The process includes 10-14 
hours of direct engagement, with additional rounds for SCCs to review the draft and final plans. 

 

The next meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative Committee will be 11 June 2025 


